

## LRC Minutes

09/29/25

Call to Order: 7:11 pm

Attendance: Wayne, Cody, Kimmy, Marlene, Jason, Kolt, Charis, Trina and Devan Fink

Minutes: Marlene read the minutes from May and Jason moved to approve them as read, there was a second and the motion passed.

Treasurer's report: Our main account has \$61,382.29 and our Royalty account has \$642.55. Keele Sanitation has been paid for the port-o-potties for the rodeo. For our yearly/seasonal one we will have them pick up and bill us for the season.

For our Rodeo we had a net loss of \$5000.00. The breakdown is as follows:

### Income:

Membership = \$500.00  
Calcutta gross = \$9,224.55  
Entry gross = \$9,628.00  
Gate = \$5,488.00  
Insurance = \$310.00  
Sponsorships = \$8,790.00  
Vendors = \$225.00  
Mustang days other = \$2,025.00  
**Total income = \$35,880.55**

### Expenses:

Advertisement = \$135.00  
Buckles = \$1309.00  
Calcutta payout = \$6,724.00  
CC fees = \$366.98  
Contestant payout = \$15,470.00  
Contract services = \$12,565.00  
Search and Rescue = \$1,200.00  
Other = \$3,599.33  
**Total expenses = \$40,899.73**

Jason moved to accept treasurer's report. There was a second and the motion passed.

Tabled items:

Trina moved to un-table the royalty contest. There was second and the motion passed. The 2026 Royalty contest will be held on the last Sunday of March (29<sup>th</sup>). We would like to reserve the indoor arena in Basin. We talked about having a potluck after the contest for the girls and family. We would like to start at 3:00pm.

Old Business

ADA Bathroom: Kimmy is working with Payton (Janet retired) on a grant for the ADA Bathroom. Payton proposed working them around January 1<sup>st</sup>. We have thought about looking for another person to help with a grant.

Rodeo Recap: We would like Jeff Campbell to be our announcer next year. The 2026 rodeo is June 27<sup>th</sup>. Trina moved to buy a first aid kit for the office. There was second and the motion passed. Wayne said he can order the kit from his OSHA connection. Justin Baxter was our singer

at the concert afterwards. He sucked. We have decided we will go with a local band in the future. We talked about using the arena gate at the east end for the grand entry and running flags. This way we don't have all the contestants and royalty located at one gate to stop potential blocked gates or accidents. We would like to start slack at 1:00 pm. We need to look into shade canopy for the bleachers, a set of bleachers for over by the west end gate, water trough, flag dowels and shelves in the announcer's booth. Apparently, the beer sales were down - maybe have two beer gardens for next year. We need to rope off the concert area & look into pouring a dance floor/new band location.

Circuit finals recap: Sherri and Ronna could not make it to the finals nor the last circuit meeting post finals. The finals did not go as well as planned.

Play Day recap: Went well!! Maybe have David Peck come out one night and write an article about play days.

#### New Business

Auction will be 2/7/26. Charis is going to call and see if we can reserve the community center. Donation ideas and places need to be given to Charis so we can put them on our list for the October meeting. We will reach out to Garrett Linebaugh and see if he would like to cater for the auction. Marlene needs to call Andy and see if he will auctioneer for us again. Cody is going to call Buck Wyold and see if they would like to sing after the auction again this year.

Shed at the arena looks like it needs a remodel. We agreed to leave it, as is.

Charis will research shelving options for the cargo container.

Our tractor needs serviced. Marlene moved to have the tractor serviced and set up a charge account at Sinclair. There was a second and the motion passed.

We need to start looking into buckle options for the 2026 Rodeo.

Meeting adjourn at 9:03 pm